

Saints Peter and Paul Ukrainian Orthodox Church 21 Evergreen Rd. Lyndora, PA. 16045 724-287-4448(Church) 724-991-6715(Father Paisius cell phone)

http://peterandpauloclyndora.itgo.com

July 30, 2017

Clergy: Father Paisius McGrath, Pastor Protopresbyter, William Diakiw, Attached Parish Board President: Karen Sheptak Choir Director: Eric Prokopchak

Today's Commemorated Feasts and Saints: 8th Sunday after Pentecost- Tone 7

Today's Commemorated Feasts and Saints: 8" Sunday after Pentecost-Tone 7 Holy Apostles of the Seventy Silas and Silvanus and their companions

Today, Sunday, July 30, 8th Sunday after Pentecost, Matins 9am Divine Liturgy 10 amserved by Fr. Bogdan Bucur- Coffee Hour: Lee and Dottie Vordos (Parish Youth) Tuesday, August 1, Procession of the Life-Giving Cross, 3rd Hour 9:15 am Divine Liturgy 9:30 am

Saturday, August 5, Ukrainian Golf Scramble, Stoughton's 11 am Event Dinner 6 pm at Ukrainian Hall- 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor

Sunday, August 6, Transfiguration of our Lord, Divine Liturgy 9:30 am (served by Fr. Joseph Wargo) Blessing of Fruit Coffee Hour: John and Stanley Ostwinch (Church)

For Healing and Good Health: Metropolitan Antony, Archbishop Daniel, Protopresbyter William Diakiw, Pani Sonia Diakiw, Father John Harvey, Father Nestor Kowal, Panimatka Lillian Hnatko, Ron Radio, Orycia Hammerschmitt, Stephen Sheptak, Gregory Prokopchak, Jessica Burka, Amanda Burka, Tanner Noble, Nick and Arianna Coyle, Jean Markiw, Kathryn Tymkiw, Jack Povlick, Mary Ann Jurysta, Sherri Burka, Emil Russo, Helen Burka, Michael Romanyshyn, Mary Demarco, Nicholas Burka, Eva Bilowich, Patty Hnatko, Rose Hnatko, Sherri Markiw, Ethan Rock, Scott Cygan, Metrophan Martin, Ronna Frenchak Pindel, Lovie Tymkiw, Donna Grey, Helen Olenic, our brothers and sisters suffering in Ukraine, Syria, Iraq and Egypt Memory Eternal: Nathan Hartman, Lisa Sexton

This morning we as a parish community welcome Father Bogdan Bucur and the faithful of Saint Anthony's Orthodox Church as they worship with us with Father Bogdan serving in the absence of Father Paisius. May the Lord our God bless us all as we worship and fellowship together!

Today we as a parish community extend our best wishes and congratulations to Father William Diakiw as he celebrated his 85th birthday this past week on Monday, July 24. May the Lord our God grant to His servant, Father William, many more blessed and happy years!

Father Paisius will be returning tomorrow on Monday, July 31 from attending the funeral of his first cousin, Nathan, in Kansas; he will then be going out of town from Friday-Monday, August 4-7 on vacation. Again if any pastoral emergencies arise in Father's absence, please contact Father Keith Lowe at Saint Andrew's Orthodox Church at 724-285-1336.

We offer a reminder that the Dormition Fast begins this week on Tuesday, August 1 and runs through the Feast of the Dormition(Falling Asleep) of the Holy Theotokos on Tuesday, August 15. This is a special time given to us by our Holy Church to prepare ourselves through prayer, fasting and the doing of charitable deeds as we get ready to honor the Holy Birth-Giver of God with the commemoration of her Dormition. Let us all strive to use this special time in preparing ourselves in mind and body in anticipation of the commemoration of the Dormition of the Holy Theotokos!

Because Father Paisius will be on vacation over this coming Sunday, August 6; Father Joseph Wargo will be coming to serve our Parish for the celebration of the Feast of the Holy Transfiguration of our Lord. Divine Liturgy will be served at 9:30 am followed by the Blessing of Fruit: there will be a small table in the front of the Church for this traditional part of the celebration of this Feast Day.

We offer a word of thanks to everyone who helped with yesterday's Flea-tique sponsored by our Parish UOL Chapter. Thank you to everyone for working diligently together to help with this important and exciting event!

We again offer a reminder that our Parish will be sponsoring the annual Ukrainian Golf Scramble at Stoughton Acres on Saturday, August 5 with a dinner to follow in the Ukrainian Hall. For further information, see the event flyer on our parish bulletin or talk with Rose Raith.

As we are now in the summer months during which many of us will travel and go on vacations, let us not forget to continue to support our parish both financially and by attending the services. Let us be ever vigilant in supporting the life of our parish even in the summer months!

MAY CHRIST OUR GOD GRANT TO HIS SERVANTS ALL OF THE FAITHFUL OF SAINTS PETER AND PAUL UKRAINIAN ORTHODOX CHURCH AND ALL OUR VISITORS TODAY, PEACE, HEALTH AND SALVATION AND MAY HE SAFEGUARD AND KEEP US ALL FOR MANY YEARS!